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Tewin Community Transport

Steering Group Meeting

Notes From 6th February 2017
Tewin Memorial Hall

Present:  Tim Hayward-Smith (Chair), Dave Neilan, HCC and Angie Reynolds, HCC, Ruth Woodruff, Mary Trivett, Janet Pitman, Randolph Pitman, Joan Chalkley, Jane Warehand, Joy Lawson, Ann Kevis, Merralyn Sandison (notes)
	1.0
	Tim welcomed Dave Neilan and Angie Reynolds, HCC who joined the meeting to consider what is going to happen with the bus going into the next few months. 
  
	Action

	2.0
	Apologies: 
	

	
	Kristina Lawson.

	

	3.0
	Notes of Meeting held 12th December 2016 were agreed a true record.

	

	4.0

	Matters Arising: The Hall Committee to be thanked for the use of the Kimberley Room.

	MS

	5.0
	Agen Pilot Update
	

	
	Passenger Numbers – To date the number of individual journeys is in the region 150-160.  Tim will liaise with Dave and email figures to MS so that HCC figures can be checked against Steering Group records.    
All travellers spoke highly of the driver, who has been patient, kind and helpful at all times.   AR to pass on travellers appreciation to the driver.
Passenger Journeys  indicate that the pilot has been well used.  The group would like to continue with the same schedule because, with the weather improving, the Saturday afternoon figures may increase.  Thanks are extended to DN and AR for agreeing that there is no charge for the afternoon service if advance notice is given of cancellation on the Friday before travel.  The driver has additional flexibility around reducing miles travelled if no passengers need to be dropped off or picked up from specific stops, which reduces the overall cost of the service.  
No-one likes the dial-a-ride logo as it gives a strong message that the bus is not for everyone.  DN said that the need to re-brand is recognised but that the logo will remain.  Magnetic strips have been tried in the past but they are expensive and go missing.  
How to engage with young people is a separate matter.  

DN will look at additional miles for other destinations on a Saturday.

A range of outings can be arranged for a group using the dial-a-ride service for specific destinations and with under 75’s travelling as a companion.   

AR will bring dial-a-ride membership forms to the next meeting.

DN will check the community transport options which people are aware of and which MS has posted on the Village Website and put into leaflet format.  
The group decided that £4 (£2 one way) would be an appropriate fare when the end of the pilot is agreed.

AR could have a vehicle available on a Wednesday morning, say, 9.30 am, to WGC & Hertford, return from WGC only, so that there is no duplication with  public transport availability.  
Agreed to end the pilot 23rd February 2017 and, from the beginning of March, run an alternate Wednesday morning/Saturday afternoon service.
	TH-S
DN/MS
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DN
AR

DN


	5.0
	Evaluation Update
	

	
	Thank you Tim for analysing the questionnaires in readiness for presentation to the Parish Council 6th 
March 2017 and in support of the viability of the project and towards seeking further funding from EHDC and Tewin PCC.  See separate document attached
	TH-S

	6.0
	Financial Statement
	

	
	CDA Herts Innovation Fund £500
Tewin Parish Council             £560

Friends of Tewin                     £500

EHC Match Funding            £1,560

Total                                      £3,120

Expenditure

HCC Community Transport Nov/Dec £690 (6 x £115)

Balance £2,430 as at 01/01/17

Current liabilities:

January/February £575 (5 x £115 less refund for afternoon cancellations)

Thanks are extended to Tim for his part in the arrangement and negotiation of match funding with EHC.  Thanks are further extended to Tim for managing the funds on the group’s behalf.    It is recognised that this is a hidden but vital part towards the ongoing sustainability of the project.   

	

	7.0
	Publicity Drive
	

	
	Councillor Ken Crofton travelled on the bus 4th February 2017 and said he is supportive of the project.  Photographs were taken for an article in the Hertfordshire Mercury.   Sir Oliver Heald, MP was unable to travel on the day but is supportive of the project.  Tim will call the Mercury so that this can be included in the article and, hopefully, before the article goes to press.

Tim will update posters for the period ending 28th February 2017 and then a new one for 1st March onwards. 
In order to further promote the lack of adequate public transport in rural areas and address health inequalities, it may be that given enough publicity and with the support shown for the minibus, something could happen.  The meeting agreed that we need to lobby councillors.  Merralyn will liaise with Tim how take this forward.
	TH-S

TH-S

TH-S/MS



	8.0
	Any Other Business:
	

	
	Bus stop at the shop:  This was discussed but the group decided it was not necessary and neither was it a suitable place for the bus to stop. Dave and Angie will have a look to assess if a safe place anyway.
Ann agreed to stay on and continue with the bookings beyond 31st March 2017.  Thank you Ann.
Post Meeting: Merralyn agreed with Tim that she would stay on beyond 31st March 2017 indefinitely. 
	DN/AR

AK

	9.0
	Date of the Next Meeting: 2.30 pm, 6th March 2017, Kimberley Room, Tewin Memorial Hall
	


              C/o Tewin Memorial Hall, Lower Green Road, Tewin AL6 0JX
Supported by CDA Herts, East Herts Council, Tewin Parish Council, Friends of Tewin

